BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

.MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 21st 2017

Present.
Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Jones, Mr Campbell

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

107.1 Apologies for absence.
Mrs Buss – resigned from council

Mr MacInnes (LDNPA representative) – other meeting.

Mr Hughes – away.

Mr Slee (EDC councillor) – other meeting.

Mr Dyke – working away.

Mr Bruin – holiday.

Mrs Buss’ resignation had been received and the EDC’s Elections Officer had been informed.

107.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were declared.

107.3 Minutes of the meeting held on September 19th.
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They  were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

107.4 Public comments and concerns.
No members of the public were present.

107.5 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.
The EDC and CCC councillors and LDNPA representative were not present.

107.6 Finance.
Bank balances at 1/11/17;-  Current account   7538.64

                                            Business reserve   1001.96

Mr Carruthers signed the statements.

All cheques issued at the last meeting had been cleared.

Interest had been added to the Business Reserve account – 0.01

b) Outstanding accounts.

   Clerk’s salary     400.00

  JC Leece-audit      35.00

                              435.00
Payments were authorised and cheques signed by Mr Carruthers ( and Mr Hughes after the meeting)

In the current account following clearance;-  7103.64

c) Half year financial report and internal audit.

The report had been circulated and was approved and signed by Mr Carruthers.

The internal audit had been carried out by Mr Leece and there were no matters of concern.

d) Draft budget and precept.

Discussion was deferred to the next meeting when more councillors would be present and Mr Slee had been consulted in regard to the  possible devolution of duties to PCs from EDC.

107.7 ACV registration for The Crown and Mitre.
The application to register The Crown and Mitre as an Asset of Community Value had been rejected by EDC for a second time.

107.8 Updates.
a) Bampton Grange bus shelter.

No report as Mr Dyke was not present.

It was agreed that this project was not urgent.

b) Footpath extension.

Mr Dyke was not present to report.

Mr Carruthers reported that he had spoken to someone from the National Park who said that the project will be going ahead. Everybody concerned is happy with the plans.

c) Hall notice board.

It was agreed that a more suitable site for the notice board would be on the gable end of the hall itself rather than where it is at present. Mr Carruthers would contact the Hall Committee and ask them if they would agree with this and suggest a suitable board.

d) Footway lighting at Grange Bridge.

Mr Hughes had the details of the problem but was not present. The light there was scheduled for retention.

e) Dedicated e-mail address for the council.

Mr Dyke was investigating but was not present to report.

f) Willow tunnel maintenance.

It was reported that it had been cut and tidied.

There was some discussion about whether its maintenance should be added to the grass cutting contract which was due for tendering in 2018.

Mr Carruthers and Mr Campbell would discuss the details of the next contract.

g) Knipe wheelie bin.

The Clerk had been informed by EDC that it would be possible for a large wheelie bin to be purchased for use at the milk stand on Knipe Moor. It was agreed that the council should purchase the smaller of the two suggested for 70.00 and the Clerk would contact the contractors, Amey

h) Hydro scheme.

The latest information was circulated to councillors.

107.9 Planning.
a) Approved;-  7/2017/3101 Stoneyghyll, Butterwick. Conversion of former barn to holiday let accommodation with parking.

7/2017/3093 2, Gatefoot, Bampton. Pitched roof to flat roofed garage and porch.

b) New application;-  7/2017/31 1 Knipe View. Two storey side extension.

No objections were sent  13/11/17

107.10 Councillors’concerns.
Mr Carruthers was concerned about the lack of maintenance of the sports field and he would discuss this with Kerry Harmer.

Mr Campbell reported that the road to Roughill was in bad repair. It was suggested that he might become the Parish Highwayman and he agreed to take on the role.

It was reported that the phone box at the bottom of The Howes was in bad repair and BT would be asked to remedy the defects.

Mr Jones reported that the phone box at Burnbanks was being retained in service. A defibrillator is to be fitted to the wall of the garages if and when funding becomes available.

107.11 Items for the next agenda.
Risk management assessment.

Register of assets.

Grass contract.

Budget and precept.
107.12 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday January 23rd 2018.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.30pm.
